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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Title 10, 

United States Code, Section 1552.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.     

 

Although you did not file your application in a timely manner, the Board waived the statute of 

limitation in accordance with the 25 August 2017 guidance from the Office of the Under 

Secretary of Defense for Personnel and Readiness (Kurta Memo).  A three-member panel of the 

Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 11 March 2022.  The names 

and votes of the panel members will be furnished upon request.  Your allegations of error and 

injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations and procedures applicable 

to the proceedings of the Board.  Documentary material considered by the Board consisted of 

your application together with all material submitted in support thereof, relevant portions of your 

naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies, to include to the Kurta Memo, the 

3 September 2014 guidance from the Secretary of Defense regarding discharge upgrade requests 

by Veterans claiming post-traumatic stress disorder (PTSD) (Hagel Memo), and the 25 July 2018 

guidance from the Under Secretary of Defense for Personnel and Readiness regarding equity, 

injustice or clemency determinations (Wilkie Memo).  The Board also considered the advisory 

opinion (AO) furnished by a qualified mental health provider which was previously provided to 

you.  You were afforded an opportunity to submit a rebuttal to the AO, but did not.     

 

You enlisted in the Navy began a period of active service on 8 July 2003.  Your service records 

reflect that you served in the engineering and weapons rating of machinist’s mate (MM), 

successfully completing over 60 weeks of nuclear power training and attaining the rank of MM3 

by January of 2004.  You served without documented incident for nearly 3 years, until you were 

subject to nonjudicial punishment (NJP) on 27 April 2006 for a violation of Article 112a, 

wrongful use of a controlled substance – specifically, marijuana.  Your evaluation report for the 

period following your NJP noted that your performance was commendable prior to your 

misconduct and that you had maintained a positive attitude while pending administrative action.  






